

LINES & LEADERS

Newsletter of the Connecticut Fly Fishermen's Association Volume 26, No. 4 December 1998

Organized "To Preserve and Promote the Pleasures and Traditions of Fly Fishing and to Conserve Game-Fish Waters."

DECEMBER MEETING

Fishing in Labrador John Marona

Our guest speaker this month is John Marona of Quiet Sports in Collinsville, CT. He has a new program on brook trout fishing in Labrador from his numerous trips to the north country. John is an excellent fisherman, hunter and all around outdoorsman. He will show us a practical and affordable way to fish Labrador.

Bring a friend and come and enjoy this presentation of one of the great trips Canada has to offer.

PLACE: Veteran's Memorial Clubhouse Sunset Ridge East Hartford, CT

DATE: Wednesday, December 9 TIME: Fly Tying 7:00 p.m. Program - 7:30 p.m.

REMINDER ALL CFFA MEMBERS!

It is time to renew your membership for the upcoming year. Please fill out the enclosed form (on Page 4), include a check or give it to Bob Quinn at the next club meeting. It is very important that this form be returned to ensure that we have your correct address and telephone number. We appreciate your membership over the past year and look forward to seeing you for many years to come. If anyone has a question about your membership status, you can call Bob. His number is on the last page of the newsletter. If you have already paid your dues or are a lifetime member, thank you for your support and please disregard this notice.

FROM THE VEST OF THE PRESEIDENT

Ray Riley and I attended a public information meeting on November 5, 1998, concerning the DEP proposed rule changes for the surplus salmon broodstock fishery on the Shetucket and Naugatuck rivers. Eleven people attended the meeting, not counting officials from the DEP. Six of the people that testified were for the

proposed changes and three people opposed them.

The proposed rule changes were discussed at the November board meeting and because opinions were so varied, it was decided that we would leave it up to each member to express his views by writing to the DEP. The issue was also discussed extensively at the November membership meeting. After the discussions, I asked, "How many people think that the proposed changes are a big issue?" 75 people were at the meeting. I didn't see any raised hands. Given the attendance at the DEP Information Meeting, it's safe to assume that the majority of fly fishermen do not have any problems with the rule changes.

If you were not at any of the above mentioned meetings and would like to express your opinion, review the proposed changes in last month's newsletter and write to: Ernest E. Beckwith, Jr., Director, Fisheries Division, DEP, 79 Elm St. 6th floor, Hartford, CT 06106-5127. Remember a full mailbox is not a lonely mailbox.

As I mentioned in last month's newsletter, Gary Lafontaine will be visiting us on February 25, 1999, at the clubhouse. I know that many of our members like to purchase a visiting author's books so they can have them signed. So to help you out I've asked Mike to put a list of Gary's books in the newsletter (see page 6). I hope you have time to get them on your Christmas list.

After all this political stuff, I wish I had a fish story to tell. I haven't been, and it's killing me. I've been raking leaves and getting ready to have a houseful on Thanksgiving Day. You know what that means. The house gets a makeover. Kathleen and I usually have between fifteen or twenty guests for dinner, not including our three cats. The cats aren't much of a problem. They disappear after the first few guests arrive and then suddenly reappear like little furry ghosts, after everybody leaves. Then they hang around the kitchen counter, purring and trying to look as cute as they can, hoping for some leftover turkey. Which they get by the way, finely chopped. There's two spayed females and a male that's still intact, if you know what I mean. I can't help but wonder, if he's thinking, like, you know. Who's next?

Charlie



Club News

For Sale - An outstanding opportunity!!! 5 Barrels (30 Gal size) of fur and hair, mothfree tying materials. Will sell

as one lot for reasonable offer. Call Walt Telke, 860-628-6055 for Inventory List.

For Sale, Saltwater Fly Rod - Lamiglass 8/9 Wgt, 9 ft. Two piece with an extra (7 or 8 inch) fighting butt that can be replaced with the standard 2 inch butt. \$125. Call Patrick Brady, 203-755-2833.

For Sale, Rod, Reel & Line - Lamiglass, 6' 6", 6 weight, Scientivic Angler System 8 reel, spare spool, floating line, Only \$150. Call Ed Mickiewicz 860-749-8713.

Ed.

COMING EVENTS

CFFA Board Meeting		2 Dec 98
CFFA Membersl Leydon	hip Meeting, Don	9 Dec 98
Rod Building Sc	hool	9 Dec 98, 7, 14, 21, 28 Jan 99
CFFA Board Me	eeting	6 Jan 99
Fly Tying School	ıl	7, 14, 21, 28 Jan 4, 11 Feb
Southern CT Fly	y Fishing Show	9 Jan 99
CFFA Members	hip Meeting	13 Jan 99
The Fly Fishing Exhibit Center,	Show, Garden State Somerset, NJ	29-31 Jan 99
The Fly Fishing Center, Marlbor	Show, Royal Plaza Trade ough, MA	13-14 Feb 99
CFFA Expo, T	he Colony, Vernon	20 Feb 99
CFFA Banquet	t, The Colony, Vernon	20 Feb 99
CMTA Fishing	Show, Civic Center	25-28 Feb 99
Special CFFA N	Meeting, Gary LaFontaine	25 Feb 99
World Fly Fishi MA	ng Expo, Wilmington,	13-14 Mar 99
HFFA Expo &	Banquet	21 March 99

Connecticut Outfitters

"A full line ORVIS dealer"

200 W. Main St. Route 44 · Avon, CT 06001

Ron Angelo Owner

(860) 678-8050

For All Your Fresh & Saltwater Fly Fishing Needs

- · Fresh &
- Saltwater Guides
- · Clusses &
- Seminars
- · Travel Destinations

- · Saltwater
- · Surelnater
- · Fly Trung
- · Clothing
- · Luggage

Federation of Fly Fishers Certified Casting Instructor



Store Hours: Mon., Tucs., Wed., Sat.: 9 am - 6 pm Thurs, & Fri .: 9 am - 9 pm Sun.: 9 am - 5 pm

We have been outdoor enthusiasts since 1959. Cubeta's is the largest outfitter in Conneticut specializing in:

· FLY FISHING - HUNTING · ARCHERY

· SAFES

· KNIVES

- · RELOADING
- · BLACK POWDER
- · AIRGUNS
- · CLOTHING · GIFTWARE
- · SPORTS ART
- . VIDIOS-BOOKS . SEMINARS
- · NEW AND USED
- **ANTIQUE FIREARMS**

Fly tying classes starting in January Fresh and Saltwater call for details

157 Meriden Road, Rt. 66 Middlefield, CT 06455 203-347-4353

1-800-CUBETA'S



CFFA Annual Banquet - 31st Anniversary

Plans are proceeding quite rapidly in preparation for all festivities. Jack Gartside will be coming for the banquet as the prime speaker. During this evening's banquet we will have our conservation raffle.

In addition, we will have our publication, The Fly Fisher's Companion on hand for anyone wishing to obtain a copy.

Please keep in mind that the banquet is the prime means of fund raising for the CFFA. Bring friends and family. Your support is greatly needed. In addition, the banquet is a tremendous opportunity to enjoy an excellent meal, renew acquaintances and talk fishing (the latest inside tips are available just for the asking).



Keep an eye out for the next month's Lines & Leaders for the banquet Reservation Form.

See you there!







The Most Complete Saltwater Fly Shop in the Area

Huge selection of Flies, Fly Tying Material, Accessories, Rods, Reels, Lines, and much more

93 Watch Hill Rd. • Westerly, RI 02891 401-348-8888 • www.coveedge.com

Southern Connecticut Fly Fishing Show January 9, 1999

The Hammonasset Chapter of Trout Unlimited will present their eighth annual Fly Fishing Show, featuring that exciting blend of fresh and salt water fishing available on the Connecticut shoreline.

Speakers will include:

MARK LEWCHIK, who will share his extensive knowledge of Salt Water Fly Fishing;

JEFF PASSANTE, well known Connecticut angler who will present a program, A Year in the Life of a Fly Fisherman:

Montana guide GARY EVANS will be making a return appearance, discussing the latest in Western trout fishing; JERRY STERCHO, one of "The O Boy," will give a presentation on the Catskills.

The program will also include dealer displays, fly tying and raffle items.

The show, open to the public, will be held at the Westbrook Elks Club, 142 Seaside Avenue, Westbrook, CT, 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM, Saturday, January 9, 1999. Admission \$5. Children under 16 free when accompanied by an adult.

437 Main Street
P.O. Box 1072
New Hartlord, CT 06057
Classic & Cuslom

Hours
Sun. 8 Mon. Closed
Tue. Wed. 10 a.m. 6 p.m.
Thurs 10 a.m. 8 p.m.
Fn. Sal. 10 a.m. 6 p.m.
open 10 a.m. 3 p.m. April June



Bruce Wynn Professional Taxidermist

262A Meadow Road Rocky Hill, CT 06067 203/721-1584

Live & Frozen Bait Rod and Reel Repairs Classes & Seminars CT River Guides

Hartford Club Sport Center "Connecticut's Fishing Outfitter"

Freshwater, Saltwater & Fly Fishing

554 Wethersfield Avenue Hartford, CT 06114

(860) 296-0110

MILL RIVER FLY SHOP 3549 WHITNEY AVENUE HAMDEN, CT 06518



GABRIEL MACARE (203) 248-7850 3549 WHITNEY AVENUE HAMDEN, CT 06518 EVERYTHING FOR THE FLY FISHERMAN, FLY TYER

> Monday - Friday 10:00 - 6:00 Saturday 10:00 - 5:00 March - June Monday - Friday 10:00 - 7:00

Membership	Form	
☐ Check if address	changed	
Date		New 🗆 Renewal
Name		
Street		
City/State/Zip		
Tel. (H)	(W	
email		
PLEASE CHECK A CON WISH TO BE ON	COMMITTEE YO	U ARE NOW ON
☐ Conservation	□ Program	☐ Indoor Facil.
☐ Education	☐ Publicity	☐ Membership
☐ Fund Raising	☐ Banquet	☐ Legislative
☐ Secretarial Duties		
DUES STRUCTURE		
☐ Junior (under 16)	\$ 5.00	
☐ Regular	\$ 15.00	TOTAL
☐ Supporting	\$ 25.00	ENCLOSED:
□ Contributing	\$ 50.00	
□life	\$200.00	\$

Please Support our Advertisers!

Our advertisers exist to provide you with excellent products and services and they do need your support. Mention that you are with the CFFA. They do appreciate the feedback and patronage from club members. Plus, they are an excellent source for information on gear, tackle and fishing tips and conditions.

Connecticut Fly Fishermen's Association Presents

Beginning Fly Tying, Saltwater Fly Tying, Rod Building Schools

Classes:	Classes will meet downstairs at Veteran's Memor the following evenings: Jan. 7, 14, 21, 28 and Fe	ial Clubhouse, Sunset Ridge Drive, East Hartford, at 7:00pm on bruary 4 and 11, 1999				
	Beginning Fly Tying	Saltwater Fly Tying				
Class:	 Marabou Leech, Wooly Bugger Dark Cahill, Soft Hackle Tellico, Hare's Ear Nymph Blue Wing Olive, Light Cahill Poly Spinner, Hen Wing Spinner Black Ant, Deer Hair Bug 	Honey Blond, Hy Tye Surf Candy, Squid, Clouser's Minnow, Cross Cut Deceiver Lefty's Deceiver, Whistler Epoxy Shrimp, Slider Bob's Banger, Sand Eel				
Equipment:	All necessary hooks and materials will be furnished. Students must supply their own vise, bobbin, thread, scissors, etc. It is also suggested you bring a portable lamp with you.					
Class Size:	Fly Tying classes limited to the first 25 people submitting applications for each class.					
Tuition:	Fly Tying class: CFFA Members - \$35; Non-Mer	nbers - \$45; 16 & Under - \$25				
	ROD BUILDI	NG CLASS				
Instructor:	Alan Gnann, Rodmaker					
Rod Selection:	7 foot (3/4 line) Graphite • 8 foot (5/6, line) Graphite • 9 foot (9 line) Graphite (saltwater)					
		u make an early decision to enter the class. Alan Gnann can be in and 7:30 pm to answer any questions relative to rod selection				
Class Size:	Limited to the first 10 people submitting applicati 18 December 1998. First meeting will be after the	ons. Must submit application and make rod selection by membership meeting on 9 December, 1998.				
Tuition:	CFFA Members - \$15; Non-Members - \$20					
×						
	CFFA Enrollme	nt Application				
	the requested information. Forward application form irman, 26 Penwood Lane, Wethersfield, CT 06109	s and tuition (Checks payable to CFFA) to Gary Steinmiller,				
Name		Phone #				
Address						
City, State, Zi	p					
CFFA Membe	r(Yes) /(No)	16 or under				
Check one 1.	Beginning Fly Tying 2 Saltwater Fly Tying	g 3 Rod Building				
Rod Selection,	circle one: 7 foot 8 foot 9 foot					
For additional	information contact Ed Fidrych, V.P. Promotion, 9	51 Glastonbury Turnpike, Portland CT 06480				





"THE FISH CONNECTION" Fresh & Salt Water Bait & Tackle Fly Tying Materials & Fly Fishing Accessories Fresh & Salt Water Guide Services

127 Houte 12 Preston, CT 06365

(203) 885 1739

LOCATED ON THE THAMES RIVER



Gary Lafontaine's Books:

- □ Caddisflies
- The Dry Fly
- Trout Flies Proven Patterns
- M New! Fly Fishing the Mountain Lakes

Please patronize our advertizers.

If you cant get the book that you want, order it at **Greycliff Publishing Co.**, 1-406-443-1888. Their on Mountain Time. If they don't have it, you can discuss it with the boss when he gets here.

Charlie

FISHING CONDITIONS HOTLINE NUMBERS



Willimantic River , Farmington River and Connecticut in General 664-3688

(CFFA)

Farmington River

738-7327

(FRAA)

Housatonic River

248-8616 (HFFA)

VIDEO TAPE LIBRARY RULES

- 2 tapes per person.
- \$2 per tape per month.
- Return at fly tying classes, board meetings, monthly meetings, etc., to any Board member.
- \$2 late fee per tape per month.
- · Will only be rented at monthly meetings.
- First come first served.

CLOTHING NEED

This summer I went to Russia with my wife. We were invited there by a family I met on the internet and became friends with. Life there is very hard and it really is as bad as what we read in the newspapers and see on TV. I am having my friend over to visit us in December and would like to send her back with as much clothing as I can. If anyone has anything they do not want that's in good shape, these people would really appreciate it. They are all thin people and are about 5'6" to 5'8" in height. Anything that my friend can not use for herself or her family I will give to another friend on the Railroad that has a clothing drive every year and sends it to Native Americans that live out west and are poor. Thanks for anything you can give.

John Springer

860-669-5917

CASTING TIPS AND TRICKS WITH Jason Borger (Reprinted from the Nov. 98 FFF Clubwire)

Bow and Arrow Cast

There is significant emphasis in fly fishing placed on being able to cast very long distances. And while long-distance skills are certainly important, there are times when it pays to be able to cast very SHORT distances, too. Indeed, there are times when ANY standard cast at all is too much. At those times, you need to break out the Bow and Arrow Cast.

The Bow and Arrow Cast is begun with a length of line approximately the same length as the rod. With the rod held steadily and aimed at (or just above) the target, grasp the fly between the thumb and forefinger of your line hand (hook point UP and outside of your finger tips) and then pull the line back toward you. This will cause the rod to flex like a bow (don't allow extra line to be pulled from the reel). A note of caution: DO NOT rear back and over-flex the rod's tip-most section (you

may get a multi-piece rod even if you don't want one). Try to flex the rod as if simulating the "load" from a real cast. When ready to "cast," simply let go of the fly. The rapid unflexing action of the rod will deliver the fly to the target (just like an arrow). It will likely take a few practice shots before you begin to get a feel for this technique.

The Bow and Arrow Cast is great for coping with brushy little streams, hunting the near-shore shallows in stillwaters, and precisely placing poppers in a bream pond. Give it a try--you may find yourself Bow and Arrowing your way to unexpected successes.

(Jason Borger was the shadow caster in the movie "A River Runs Through It," and is Editor of the FFF's Casting Instructor Certification Program newsletter. Visit Jason's website at: http://www.jasonborger.com).

Reprieve by Ted Rzepski



"If these people are dorks or geeks or nerds or losers, I'm out of there!" my son declared on our way to the first class of CFFA's fly fishing school. Patrick, 10 years old at the time, was trying to cooperate in a father and son experience. His sense of self, however, would not allow him to associate with a group of uncool people. Child development experts believe that sons sometimes gauge their father by his friends. Perhaps he feared discovering his father was a fuddy dud. I came up with a few tactics to lure him to the classes. I had promised to take him out for dinner. Cool fishing gear was a further inducement.

Snow made driving slippery. Not a good omen. The educational chairmen gave us a warm welcome. My son found him acceptable. Other students arrived. Some of the students were boys. I could see my son sizing them up. So far so good. Then the instructor began. His presentation was laced with technical jargon and Latin names for stream insects. Patrick began to squirm. Next came labored breathing. This could turn out bad. What could I do? Think!

The glass doors swung open. A big guy entered. Snow dusted his long hair and beard. Long coat opened like a gun fighter's. Harley Davidson emblem on his T-shirt. Everyone looked at this guy making the dramatic entrance. The only thing missing was background music, perhaps ZZ-Top. The instructor, sensing his audience was distracted, paused and acknowledged the new arrival.

It was Dale

My son nudged me with his elbow. Smiled. Nodded his approval. After class I introduced my son to Dale. Apparently not all fly fishermen are nerds.



Connecticut Fly Fishermen's Association, Inc. P.O. Box 380268 East Hartford CT 06138-0268

FIRST CLASS US POSTAGE PAID PERMIT NO 27 NO. GRANBY,

FIRST CLASS MAIL - PLEASE DELIVER PROMPTLY

Riley, Ray Jr. 108 Church St Wethersfield, Ct 06109

DEC. MEETING: Fishing in Labrador - John Marona - Wed., December 9

Board of Directors		Home	Office
President	Charles Place	623-9912	
Activities - VP	Larry Johnson	246-0728	418-6149
Environment - VP	Jack Smola		763-1856
Promotion - VP	Ed Fidrych	342-1173	566-8241
Recording Secretary	Ted Rzepski	561-3475	243-9761
	email:	TarponTed@aol.com	
Legal Secretary	Mark Levy	232-1666	
Treasurer	Don Rose	688-4414	
	email:	DRose91867@aol.com	
Advisory Board	Joe D'Addario	568-5035	289-6427
Advisory Board	Gary Bogli	649-4227	648-5030
Advisory Board	Elmer Latham	742-6584	565-7841
Advisory Board	Ken Parkany	643-9819	280-1844
Banquet Chairman	Vacant		
Conservation Chairman	Kurt Jagielow	649-3681	649-3681
Education Chairman	Gary Steinmiller	563-0040	280-2396
Indoor Facilities Chm	Steve Sawczuk		
Legislative Chairman	Vin Ringrose	828-4642	225-6064
Membership Chairman	Bob Quinn	633-2470	843-2014
Newsletter Editors	Lynn/Mike Stewart	653-4203	654-4288
	email:	TellicoFly@aol.com	
Program Chairman	Roger Plourde	747-4297	747-3324
Publicity Chairman	Ed Fidrych	342-1173	566-8241

The Connecticut Fly Fishermen's Association, Inc. is organized "To Preserve and Promote the Pleasures and Tradition of Fly Fishing and to Conserve Game-Fish Waters." CFFA membership meetings are held on the second Wednesday of each month, September through May. Meetings are held at the Veterans' Memorial Clubhouse, Sunset Ridge Drive, East Hartford, CT.

"Lines and Leaders" is the official publication of the Connecticut Fly Fishermen's Association, Inc. and is distributed to its membership and allies of conservation. Business card ads may be placed at a cost of \$5 per ad or \$40 for 9 months. CFFA members may place for-sale or want ads of a non-commercial nature without charge. Newsletter correspondence should be sent to Lynn & Mike Stewart, 215 Loomis Street, North Granby, CT 06060. Change of address notices should be sent to CFFA, P O. Box 380260, East Hartford, CT 06138-0268.

COPY DEADLINE: Second Wednesday of month previous to publication.

CFFA Hotline: John Springer - ** 664-3688 email: AMTRKANGLR@aol.com